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Friday - April 5, 2019 - 7:00 pm -
Led by Rabbi Reznick
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Lisa & Joel Feinstein in honor of Joel’s birthday

Saturday - April 6, 2019 
Torah Study led by Rabbi Reznick - 9:15 to 9:45am 
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 A. M.  - 
Led by Rabbi Reznick
Parashat Tazria-  - Leviticus 12:1 - 13:59
Haftarah - II Kings 4:42 - 5:19 Kiddush following the Service

Friday - April 12, 2019 - 7:00 pm - Shabbat and Marriage Reconsecration Service
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service with celebratory wedding cake

Saturday - April 13 2019 
Torah Study led by Rabbi Reznick - 9:15 to 9:45am
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel 
Parashat Metzora-  - Leviticus 14:1 - 15:33
Haftarah - II Kings 7:3 - 7:20 Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - April 19, 2019
EREV PASSOVER - NO SERVICE 

Saturday - April 20, 2019
Torah Study led by Rabbi Reznick - 9:15 to 9:45 am
PASSOVER MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Parashat Bo -  - Exodus 12:37 - 42, 13:3-10 
Haftarah - Isaiah 43:1-15 Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - April 26, 2019 - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Francesca & Stuart Sweet

Saturday - April 27, 2019 
Torah Study led by Rabbi Reznick - 9:15 to 9:45 am
PASSOVER CONCLUDING SERVICE AND YIZKOR SERVICE AT 10:00 AM
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Parashat Beshalach  - - Exodus 14:30 - 15:21
Haftarah - II Samuel 22:1-51 Kiddush following the Service
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This has been a heartbreaking month in our community. Our hearts go out to all those who
have lost dear loved ones this month. Between the Islamophobia which caused one to
murder 50 people in New Zealand, and the profound loss of Cherrie & Ron Lubey, as well
as Henry Castro in our own Emanu El family, we mourn with broken hearts. While these
losses will be felt and mourned for a long time, we also can find comfort in their memories
and in Jewish tradition. Our beloved Ron & Cherrie and Enrique (Henry) each loved Jewish
tradition with all their heart and soul. I encourage all of us to lean on Jewish ritual and
scripture in these trying times to help lift us and connect us as we mourn. Judaism reminds
us to love and community reminds us that we are not alone through the challenging times.

Psalm 126 has kept me strong through this painful time. We chant with this Psalm, “those who sow in tears will
reap in joy.” We cry for our losses, and we are lifted by fellowship, love and memories. This text reminds me of the
deep love and joy that they each brought to their Judaism. Whether it was having an Aliyah at a Torah service on
Saturday morning or singing loudly on a Friday night, when we gather as a community and express joy in being
Jewish, we honor their memory and strengthen our bonds as Congregation Emanu El. 

Passover is quickly approaching, one of our four Jewish new years on our calendar. It creates an opportunity to
start again, clean our homes and spirits, and express gratitude for the freedom to practice our Jewish faith. The
super bloom has painted our mountains with orange, and the sun shines brightly today. With gratitude and
thanksgiving, I lift up my eyes, to look at our green and orange San Bernardino hills and am comforted. May the
coming of Passover, the cleaning of hametz from our homes, and the spring blooms help us all to start again. May
we find comfort and peace in knowing that we will honor their blessed memory as we cry tears for these deep
losses, hold one another up and celebrate a new beginning. Those who sow in tears will reap in Joy.   

B’Shalom,

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

Rabbi Aviva declared: All the Ketuvim [the scrolls, writings] are holy,
but the ‘ Song of Songs’ is the holiest of all! 

As the days and weeks move toward our beautiful spring ‘New Year’s’ Festival of Pesach,
the top of the Hebrew calendar month of Nisan, let me once more extend my gratitude to
everyone who helped, supported and participated in our 2019 Jewish Soul Music - Cantor’s
Concert! Thank you, first, to Congregation Emanu El for so warmly welcoming my
cantorial colleagues as well as the amazing Klezmer Juice band under the direction of
Gustavo Bulgach.  So grateful to our beloved Rabbi Reznick, for her presence and
introduction.  

We especially applaud our hard-working, talented and dedicated choir members: Michelle Anctil, Grace Harris,
Tim Plueger, Kevin Posalski, Marg Shattuck, Barb Smith, Lisa Wise-Wolk, Phil Wizer and Chel Zipperstein –
under the faithful and devoted direction of Jerry Ripley.  None of this could have so successfully gotten off the
ground without the tireless and forever-enthusiastic Phyllis Sweet and her fantastic concert committee’s
decorations, beautiful reception and pre-concert refreshments provided to the performers, as well as Stuart Sweet’s
graphic and cyber-tech talents and skills – our programs are the best! Thanks also to Judy Filsinger and Robert
O’Rourke for their help behind the scenes and to Jerry Ripley for wrangling the Delta Pi music fraternity guys – we
haven’t seen the last of them! 

Together with Rabbi Reznick, I look forward to sharing the beautiful April Passover events with you when we
celebrate many of our members on the Re-dedication of their Marriage vows on Friday, April 12th, our Community
Seder on April 20th and the Women’s Seder on April 24th! 

For, lo, the winter is past, the rain is over and gone. 
 The flowers appear on the earth, the time of the singing [of birds] is come,
and the voice of the turtle [dove] is heard in our land.  Song of Songs 2:11

Chag Pesach Sameach,

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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Early morning on March 18,
Temple member Cherrie Lubey
lost her battle with cancer.
Twelve years ago, doctors gave
her five years to live. Clearly,
she beat the odds; then just a
few weeks ago she got sick,
really sick. And just eight days
later, Cherrrie’s husband, Ron
Lubey, also died - from a weak

and broken heart.  Their passing shook us to the core. 
Bulletin articles aren’t normally the place where a

Temple President might eulogize any particular
congregant.  But Cherrie and Ron Lubey weren’t your
normal congregants. Cherrie spent her entire life at
Congregation Emanu El.  As Cherrie Gilbert, Norman
F. Feldheym was her childhood Rabbi. When Cherrie
and Ron married, Hillel Cohn became their Rabbi, as
well as a devoted friend. Cherrie met Ron in 1962 when
he was stationed at Norton Air Force Base.  They
married shortly after and were planning to renew their
55 year wedding vows this coming Passover.

Cherrie was born and confirmed here. She and Ron
were married here, and every one of their children and
grandchildren enjoyed simchas and sorrows within the
confines of this Synagogue. Indeed, Cherrie and Ron
were special congregants that embodied what it means
to be dedicated and committed to their Temple and its
community. 

Cherrie served as both Temple and Sisterhood
President and sat on the Board of Directors longer than
any member in recent memory. In between being a
lawyer, Ron would often sing or chant Torah from the
Bema. Their Jewish roots ran deep. 

To say Cherrie had a big personality is like saying
the great mime Marcel Marceau didn’t talk much.
Cherrie was outspoken, opinionated yet full of abundant
love and deep compassion for those around her.
Always by her side, Ron marveled in Cherrie’s ability
to connect and be a part of any and every moment. 

They raised two children, Stacy and Marc. When
Marc died, there was strength and resiliency in the
midst of unspeakable grief.  Cherrie and Ron lived a full
life, one filled with purpose, fun and adventure with
family and friends whom they adored and cherished. 

Cherrie could fill a room with energy, laughter and
above all, love. And she was one of the few who could
recall those long lost Temple members and the colorful
stories during what can only be described as the
“Golden Age” of Congregation Emanu El. Much of our
Temple’s glorious history died along with Cherrie. 

I will always remember the love, kindness and
inclusiveness that Cherrie and Ron, had for me and my
family. I will miss their spirit, and the way Cherrie
could light up a room.  I will miss her seemingly rough
edges that disguised a sweet and gentle soul who adored

and truly cared for those around her. Cherrie and Ron
loved being Jewish and that love has made this Temple
and our community better off. 

Thank you, Cherrie and Ron for filling our
Congregation with passion and personality. And above
all, thank you for the indelible mark you imprinted on
all of our lives.  

In loving memory,

Greg Weissman

Shalom!
Your Board of Directors and your
Treasurer have been working hard
over the last several months! 
The Board approved a $50,000
Unsecured Line of Credit to be
opened with Alta Pacific Bank if
our cash flow should become too
low to meet our cash needs.
Typically, May and June are the

months when the Temple collects the least amount of
dues revenue and additional donations from
congregants.  The Board wanted to be prepared to meet
our cash needs and thus researched our options.  
I have been working with Marv Reiter, Judy Filsinger
and the Executive Board in developing the 2019/2020
budget that the congregation will approve at the May
meeting.  The Board of Directors will do everything
possible not to have a significant increase in dues.  If an
increase is necessary, we will do our best to keep it at or
below 3%.  In addition, we would like to replace the
Mortgage Retirement Fund charge with a Building Fund
Fee.  Each congregant would pay a percentage fee based
on their dues commitment with no member family
paying more than $600 dollars a year.  Our maintenance
costs are increasing as our Temple ages.  The Board
would like to collect funds to cover annual repairs and
maintenance as well as having the excess funds
available for future repairs.  The Mortgage Retirement
commitment will be voluntary.  The line item will
remain on your monthly statement with no dollar
commitment.  A gentle reminder that we still need to
pay down the mortgage – if you can help out each
month it would be greatly appreciated. 
If you should have any questions regarding the financial
position of your congregation, please contact me and I
will be glad to discuss it with you.  

Shalom,
Kathy Rosenfeld
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This week has been a sad one for
me and the Sisterhood Board of
Directors.  On March 18th Cherrie
Lubey, who was Sisterhood
President from 1978-1980,
Congregation Emanu El President
from 1992-1994 and our current
Sisterhood Treasurer, died.  To say
she was a loyal friend and

Sisterhood supporter throughout the nearly 50 years I
have known her is just the beginning of the tribute I
should give her.  Her dynamism and energy were
always inspiring.  In the last chat we had, she told me
how she had recently re-carpeted her house, and I went
home and thought, “Gee, maybe I should buy new
carpeting, too. ” I knew we stood together in support of
Congregation Emanu El in which we had spent so many
hours in worship and service.  I think we both did it for
love of Judaism and to show our families the worth of
membership in this unique and lovely congregation.
She now has joined so many of the people I loved to see
here at Congregation Emanu El whom I will miss.  Her
legacy is her wonderful family and the gratitude we
have for her contributions. 

Among upcoming Sisterhood events are the
Congregational Seder on Saturday, April 20, 2019 at
6:30 pm.  You should have received publicity in the
mail and also through the electronic news that comes to
your computer inbox on Thursdays.  You only have a
few more days to get in your paid reservation -- the
caterer needs our final count on April 4.  If you wish to
participate in the community seder led by Rabbi Lindy
Reznick and Cantor Jennifer Bern Vogel be sure to have
your reservation form with your check to Sisterhood in
the office right away. 

We also are planning a Women’s Seder on
Wednesday, April 24 at 6:30 pm.  It will be pot luck,
participatory and more informal than the traditional
seder.  Although the emphasis will be on the woman’s
point of view.  

Sunday, April 28 at 10 am will be our last mini
program for the season.  Beth Freimuth, who inspired
us last year leading us in meditation, will demonstrate
how to accept and love ourselves and increase our
feelings of inner peace.  There is no charge, everyone is
invited, and refreshments will be served.  Plan to join us
as we again learn from Beth. 

We have decided to hold our last event as an
havdalah on Saturday evening, June 1.  This will
replace our final brunch and at that time we will elect
our officers for the next year, beginning July 1.  We
have held havdalah services several times in the past
and they have been enjoyed by all.  Please plan to
attend; everyone is invited.  

All Sisterhood members are always welcome to
attend our board meetings and contribute ideas.  The
next two board meetings will be at Congregation

Emanu El at 10 am on Sunday mornings, April 7 and
May 5.  You do not need to RSVP, drop in and stay as
long as you like. 

Finally, you might be looking for items to enhance
your family’s seder, and you can find many lovely
items and haggadot in the Sisterhood Gift Shop.  When
you are looking for Judaica, think about our Gift Shop
first.  Our profits support the School for Jewish Living,
camperships and other Congregation Emanu El
programs. 

Leslie Soltz
President, Sisterhood

Shalom Chaverim! 
The month of March at the

School for Jewish Living was full
and fun! Our older students joined
students from Temple Beth El in
Riverside when they attended a
field trip to the Museum of
Tolerance in Los Angeles.  They

participated in a three-hour tour that started with the
holocaust center where the students received a card with
a child’s name and information on it.  They followed
this child through the tour, learning about his or her life
as they went.  After this they visited the tolerance center
where they learned about hate speech and our country’s
progression in the area of civil rights.  They group
enjoyed lunch at Factor’s Famous Deli.  We also
celebrated Purim with a fantastic Shpeil and carnival
that was Harry Potter themed.  It was a great way to
start our Spring Break. 

This month, the students will continue their
progress in Hebrew and teflillah.  Some of our families
will join together for a family program at Camp
Mountain Chai – this should be an engaging Shabbat for
our participating families.  We will also have our school
Passover Seder this month complete with the
captivating retelling of the story of the Exodus, plague
props, and matzah ball soup.  Passover is my favorite
holiday and I’m looking forward to introducing the
themes of freedom, tenacity, bravery, and faith that
Pesach offers to our people.  At the end of Pesach, our
students will make take-and-bake pizzas that we will
sell to break the chametz fast.  All proceeds for this sale
will go to The School for Jewish Living.  The School
for Jewish Living wishes you an early Chag Sameach
and a meaningful Pesach!

L’Shalom,

Jillian Snyder
Director of Education & Youth
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We note with sorrow the recent deaths of 

Cherrie and Ronald Lubey

They are survived by their daughter, Stacy Knox, 
son-in-law, Jimmy Knox & grandchildren, 

Shaina, Ethan, Micah & Sidra
They were predeceased by their son, Marc.

Cherrie was predeceased by her 
parents, Rose Aronoff & Benjamin Gilbert,
stepfather, Morton Aronoff, sister, Natalie
Gilbert, brothers, Neal & William Gilbert. 

Ron was predeceased by his parents, Henrietta
& Al Lubey and his brother, Steven Lubey.

Enrique (Henry) Castro

May the memories of the righteous
be for a blessing

Holocaust Remembrance Day
Wednesday, May 1, 2019

7:00 pm

Please join us for
candlelighting in honor of the

victims of the Shoah and an
inspirational film 

followed by discussion

Mental Health Awareness in Action
How Can We Better Support Friends and

Family Suffering from Mental Illness?

Educate Yourself
You don’t have to become an expert.  You can
help a lot by being educated about people’s
experiences.  Taking the information produced by
mental health nonprofits, or personal stories, and
actually work to understand them.  This will
promote better outcomes. 

Just Show Up
You understand you can’t actually fix what’s
going on with your friend.  But you can call, text,
or visit, and just let them know you’re there. 

Use Your Superpowers
Some people are good listeners.  Others make
funny greeting cards.  Some people solve every
problem with food.  It all helps.  So when you’re
trying to support someone, think, “Ok, what am I
good at?”

Focus on the Person, Not the Disease
You may not know much about mental illness.
But you do know your friend.  What do they like?
What would help that person feel better? 
Wishing you wellness of body, mind and soul!

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu 
Co-Chairs, Mental Health 
Awareness In Action
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Congregation Emanu El
Annual Meeting of the Membership

May 16, 2019 at 7:00 pm
in the Social Hall

The Annual Meeting agenda includes the following:

• Election of officers and directors
• President’s Report
• Rabbi’s Report
• Presentation of the President’s Award
• Overview of the Budget & Financial Report
• “Good and Welfare”
- a time for congregants to voice their concerns and

propose changes

The Annual Meeting will be preceded by a Bar-B-Que
dinner on the patio hosted by the current officers and
Board of Directors (no charge).

Slate of Officers and Board of Directors
Any member of the congregation with more than one
year of membership in good standing may submit his
or her name for congregational leadership. If you
would like to submit your name, please contact the
temple office.

Proposed slate of Officers and Board of Directors to
be voted on at the annual meeting:

President: Stuart Sweet
First Vice President: Joel Feinstein

Second Vice President: Dr. Susan Damron
Chief Financial Officer: Kathy Rosenfeld

Secretary: Michael Reiter
Immediate Past President: Greg Weissman

Board of Directors (Term ending 2020)
Julie Strain

Harriet Briant
Steven Becker

Board of Directors (Term ending 2021)
Jay Donenfeld
Scott Wilkie

Board of Directors (Term ending 2022)
Justin Swant

Rachael Raynes
Rhian Beutler

At our annual meeting, you will be asked to vote on
changes to our bylaws that affect the composition of
our board. Please contact or visit the temple office for
a draft of the proposed changes.

Marriage Reconsecration 

Friday, April  12th

On Friday, April 12th, during our Shabbat service, we will 
honor couples who are celebrating quinquennial wedding
anniversaries during 2019 (5th, 10th, 15th, 20th, 25th, 30th,
35th, 40th, 45th, 50th, 55th, 60th, etc.). All of the couples
will stand beneath the chuppah once again to reconsecrate
their wedding vows.

We look forward to honoring them as they repeat some of
the acts of the traditional Jewish marriage ceremony. Come
wish the "brides" and "grooms" well as they celebrate their
milestone anniversaries.

If you are celebrating a quinquennial anniversary and
would like to be included in the ceremony, please notify the
temple office.
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You are invited to join in a festive celebration of Passover at the
2nd Night of Passover

Community Seder
Saturday - April 20, 2019 - 6:30 pm

sponsored by Sisterhood of Congregation Emanu El

APRIL 2019 PAGE 7

You are invited to join in a festive celebration of Passover at the
2nd Night of Passover

Community Seder
Saturday - April 20, 2019 - 6:30 pm

sponsored by Sisterhood of Congregation Emanu El

APRIL 2019 PAGE 7

Rabbi Lindy Reznick and Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
will lead the Seder. 

Enjoy a catered Seder, complete with 
all of the traditional foods. 

Vegetarian entree available by prior reservation.
Wine or Grape Juice is provided.

Members pricing: Adults - $50 - Children 4-12 - $12.00
Children under 4 - Free - Reservation still required

Non-Member pricing: Adults - $60.00 - Children 4-12 - $20.00
Children under 4 - Free - Reservation still required

Payments and reservations must be received by April 4, 2019
Checks should be made payable to Sisterhood

Those wishing to be seated together (tables accommodate 8 
people) are requested to make their reservations together.

2nd Night of Passover
Community Seder

Saturday – April 20, 2019 - 6:30 pm
sponsored by Sisterhood of Congregation Emanu El

NAME:

NAME OF GUESTS:

TELEPHONE NUMBER:

AMOUNT ENCLOSED: $

RESERVATION FORM FOR CEE COMMUNITY SEDER
APRIL 20, 2019, 6:30PM

Please return this form with your check to 
Sisterhood, 1495 Ford St. Redlands 92373 
prior to April 4.

Questions, call Leslie Soltz, 909-864-2655.



Women’s Seder
April 24, 2019

6:30 pm

For Women, with an 
Emphasis on Her Experience

Join us on Wednesday, April 24th at 6:30 p.m. for a communal seder with Rabbi Reznick and
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel as our guides.

Main dish, matzah, symbols, wine and grape juice will be provided.

Participants are asked to bring a Pesach dish to share — we are asking that you think
creatively — we can provide you with Sephardic or Ashkenazic recipes if you like.

Cost will be $18 for anyone not bringing a dish, children under 13 will pay their age.

RSVP to the temple office 909-307-0400 by April 22nd
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Wednesday, April 17
at 11:45am

at Congregation Emanu El
Reservations must be made by Monday, April 15th by calling or emailing the Temple 

(909) 307-0400 or email:  CEE@EMANUELSB.ORG. Cost for the luncheon and program is $10 per person.

Autumn McLees has been a southern California resident all her life. She began singing at the tender age of 11, prior to 
that she was dancing in stage shows as a tap and ballet dancer. Shortly after her start in singing, she decided to pursue 
it professionally. She has done various Hollywood events and performed for stars such as Charlton Heston, Mickey 
Rooney, and Billy Barty, just to name a few! Autumn has also performed on cruise ships, TV shows, and you may have 
heard her on as the singing voice in Barbie commercials back in early 2000’s. When not singing at church or a  
performance, Autumn is a mom to two children and married her high school sweetheart of 14 years.

Enjoy the beautiful voice of Autumn McLees!



20% Jewelry and Passover Merchandise
 There are family games to enjoy with your young ones.  We have a

Passover/ Sushi plate that can be used year round.

In April get ready for Mother's day in May and other "sparkling"
occasions.

Don't forget to get your free gift with every $25 purchase that you
make in your Sisterhood gift shop. 

Shop with us for ALL your holiday, birthday and special occasions 
...... and don't forget to buy your scrip from the office weekly or

monthly....... keep our temple strong 

It's a Mitzvah.... find gifts for all occasions at your 
CEE Sisterhood gift shop

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP SALE
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Sunday, April 28, 2019
10:00 am to 12:00 noon in the Social Hall

Learning to Love Ourselves
A Workshop presented by Beth Freimuth

Learn simple practices for judging ourselves less and loving ourselves
more. Beth Freimuth is a clinical social worker with 12 years of

experience teaching mindfulness and meditation. 

All are welcome. Bring a friend! 
Refreshments will be served.

Sponsored by Sisterhood

RSVP by April 24 at cee@emanuelsb.org or (909) 307-0400
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WE INVITE YOU TO SHARE IN OUR JOY AS

LINDY REZNICK
IS INSTALLED AS  

RABBI OF 
CONGREGATION 

EMANU EL
FRIDAY, 3 MAY 2019

HORS D’ OEUVRES: 6:30PM · INSTALLATION: 7:00PM   
RECEPTION IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING

SATURDAY, 4, MAY 2019
SHABBAT SERVICE AND DAY OF SOCIAL ACTION

1495 FORD STREET ·  REDLANDS CA

For the FIRST and ONLY time, 
Rabbi Lindy Reznick will be installed 

as the Rabbi of Congregation Emanu El 
and you don't want to miss it. 

Please join us for the festivities 
beginning on May 3rd and continuing through May 4th. 

Donor opportunities at $1,800, $180, and even at $18 
are available. All funds will support  our 
wonderful new Rabbi's innovative and 

creative educational programming. 

For more information, please contact 
Joel Feinstein (jmf@joelfeinsteinlaw.com)

 or the Temple Office.



We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in April and wish them a Mazal Tov:

2-April Ellen Weiss 
2-April Joel Feinstein 
2-April Hannah Brown (9 years old)
2-April Annette Cohen
4-April Asher Sheppard 
6-April Michael Zipperstein 
7-April Diane Feldman 
8-April Mildred Hodes 
8-April Gregory Spears 
9-April Ruben Blumen 
19-April Jon Fenster 
20-April Shaina Knox 
21-April Val Ordaz 

23-April Mark Strain 
23-April Robin Uffer 
23-April Stacy Knox 
23-April Micah Knox 
23-April Ethan Knox 
24-April Gregory Yaroslow 
25-April Alexandra Blumen 
25-April Shavit Fine 
25-April Yaron Fine 
26-April Violet Brown (7 years old)
28-April Skip Gootel 
29-April Sylvia Joseph

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!

Purchase a leaf on our beautiful
Simcha Tree for your special occasion. 

Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of April:

6-April Allan & Lisa Mazal
10-April Debra & Philip Holder

11-April Stacy & James Knox
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On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund
Temple Fund Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund
Mortgage Reduction Fund Lionel Heller Music Fund
Rabbi Reznick Discretionary Fund William Russler Memorial Archives Fund
Rabbi Cohn Discretionary Fund Landscape Fund
Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
Kay Prestidge by Shauna and Walter Van Horn
Darell Prestidge by Shauna and Walter Van Horn
Louis Press by Thelma Press
Ben Wixen by Francine Wixen
Spc Daniel Freeman KIA Iraq by Vickie and Steve
Becker
Sophie Joseph by Thelma Press
Laura Handleman by Judith and Martin Handleman 
William Lamb by Michelle Anctil
Anita Weissman by Jill and Gregory Weissman
In memory of … 
Howard Grossman by Vickie and Steve Becker
Howard Grossman by Phyllis Newman
Judge Joseph Katz by Phyllis Newman
Burt Orland by Phyllis Newman
Evelyn Silverstein by Faye and Bob Baskett
Cherrie Lubey by Julie and Mark Strain
Ron Lubey by Julie and Mark Strain
Cherrie Lubey by Adrienne Swedlove
Ron Lubey by Adrienne Swedlove
Cherrie Lubey by Kathy and Dan Trainor
Ron Lubey by Kathy and Dan Trainor
Robert Schofield by Kathy and Dan Trainor
In honor of …
Rhys Beutler Bat Mitzvah by Vickie and Steve
Becker

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Beverly Steinhorn by Janice and Alvin Ellman 
Harvey Fannin by Kathleen and Daniel Trainor 
Benjamin Feldman by Diane and Donald Feldman 
Lee Roshwald by Stanley Roshwald

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETARY FUND 
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Robert Brill by Shelley and Barry Silver
Herman Miller by Judy and Morry Miller
Daniel Silver by Shelley and Barry Silver
Aaron Brill by Shelley and Barry Silver

RABBI LINDY REZNICK’S DISCRETIONARY 
FUND
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Ellen Ebert by Emily and Craig Beasley

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND 
In memory of …
Howard Grossman by Joyce and Barry Eskin 
Judy Plotkin by Joyce and Barry Eskin

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING FUND
In observance for the yahrzeit of  …
Leo Berger by Cynthia and Phil Berger
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of April: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall of
Perpetual Memorial:

April 5-6 April 12-13 April 19-20 April 26-27

Shirley Alan
Elsie Baskin

 Eli Bender
Mark Birnkrant
Bertha Chudacoff
Max Cohn
Emma Cohn

Anne Cushing
Court Darrow
Oscar Eckstein
Morris Ernstein
Nic Fish
Rose Fradkin
Daniel Freeman
Anna Fremland
Joseph Friedland
Janet Frierman
 Frank Gimpel
Shirley Gold
Jerry Granowitz
Louis Greenberg
 Laura Handleman
Sadie Helman
Josephine Helman
Sophie Joseph

Ben Joseph
James Knox
Marian Konowitch

Joseph Litsky
Herman Miller
 Abe Minkoff
Mary Newman
Rose Newman
Rose Nourok
Helen Rosenberg
Lee Roshwald
Boris Rubinstein
Sam Rubinstein

Ethel Sheppard
 Louis Sokol
Jerome Sorkin
Minnie Sperber
Stephen Stone

Donald Stuckey
Morris Swedlove

Felix Tuchband
 Ben Weissman
Aron Wixen
Harry Zaritsky

Philip Abrams
 Jeanette Amdursky
Bernard Berry
Manny Berz
Harold Blizin
 Lottie Buncher
Fred Buse
Fay Davidson

Jessie Deutsch
 Harry Donenfeld
Doris Elitzak

Stella Greene
Myrtle Jacobson
Joseph Jarcho
 Ira Kaner
Stella Kelber
Harry Kristal
Sophia Laskin
Andree Lehmann
 Larry Liebers
George Malacoff
Eleanor Meisinger
Mildred Meyer
Mozelle Mitchell
Margaret Neisen
Mildred Newman
 Gloria Nimmer
Patsy Nourok
Sam Rabenstock
Leah Rosen
Fannie Rosenbaum
Louis Rosenberg
 Jennie Schwartz
Bessie Skadron

Samuel Strelzoff
Richard Trainor
Anna Wilcox
Jeffrey Wixen

Stanley Wolenski

Nathan Arbeitsman
Morton Aronoff
 Meye Bloom
Sadie Borsuk
Hyme Budd
 Alma Charlick
Harry Cole
 Leah Donenfeld
Bessie Drumlevitz

Muriel Faber
 Gerd Fassbeck
Fritzie Feit

Harry Forman
Martha Frankel

Maurice Frisch
David Gerber
Max Greenburg

Leonard Harris
Ida Hollander
Reba Isenberg
 Alfred Jugle
Rosalia Kaufman
Morton Klein
Rose Langer
Edward Lawrence
Merrill Parlas
George Peters
 Jack Rabinowitz
Sol Robbins

Arthur Robinson
 Elizabeth Rosenfeld
Rose Roth

Robert Schaffer
Zelda Secofsky
Sophie Silberman
Percy Snyder
 Irving Stillerman
Roberta Weinstein
Julius Zelman, M.D.

 Evelyn Baker
Leo Berger
Ida Brill
 Lottie Buncher
Bertha Buse
 Chuck Ehrlich
Morris Ellison
Samuel Finkler
 Beatrice Gibbs
William Gilbert
 Celia Goodz
Marion Granish
Harold Harris
Jack Harrison
Ella Hearsh

Charles Herman
Randi Hoffman
Herbert Isenberg

Sol Kantor
 Louis Kovitz
Leslie Lapides

Louis Lelchook
 Ben Lerner
Dora Libman
William Lubelsky
Celia Miller
Doris Moss

Israel Newman
Harold Odoroff
Greta Pick

Reba Rubin
Michael Schon
Ruth Schwartz
 John Sherwood
Barnet Shvemar
 Ina Smith
Louis Stahlberg
Kitty Stahlberg

Earline Stept
 Pauline Sussman
Harry Teitelbaum
Irmy Tilton

Fay Tuchband
Rachel Tucker
Alfred Weinberg

Saul Weinberg
Harry Weintraub
Charles Woldenberg
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 (909)307-0400
www. emanuelsb. org email:cee@emanuelsb. org

LINDY REZNICK - RABBI - (909) 307-0400 ext 1000 - rabbireznick@emanuelsb. org
JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL - CANTOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1001 - cantorjenbv@gmail. com

HILLEL COHN - RABBI EMERITUS - rabbihcohn1@cs. com
JUDY FILSINGER - ADMINISTRATOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1002 - templeadmin@emanuelsb. org

JILLIAN SNYDER - DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION & YOUTH - 
JERRY RIPLEY - ORGANIST/CHOIR DIRECTOR

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Greg Weissman - President • Stuart Sweet - 1st Vice President • Joel Feinstein - 2nd Vice President
Dr.  Susan Damron - Secretary • Kathy Rosenfeld - Treasurer • Stacy Knox - Financial Secretary

Members-At-Large: Steven Becker, Marv Reiter, Paul Zipperstein 
Craig Beasley - Immediate Past President 

DIRECTORS
Steven Becker • Harriet Briant • Jay Donenfeld • Margie Orland

Michael Reiter • Susan Shimoff • Julie Strain • Justin Swant • Scott Wilkie
Leslie Soltz - President, Sisterhood

Member of Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)
OFFICE HOURS - Monday-Thursday 9:00AM to 5:00 PM; Friday 9:00 AM-4:00 PM 
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